

For Immediate Release Wednesday, April 30, 2003 News Media Contacts: Joe Davis, 202-586-4940 Bryan Wilkes, 202-586-7371

<u>DOE To Compete Los Alamos National Laboratory</u> <u>Management and Operations Contract Upon Completion of</u> Current University of California Contract in 2005

Washington, D.C. - U.S. Secretary of Energy Spencer Abraham announced today that the Department of Energy intends to compete the management and operations contract for its Los Alamos National Laboratory, currently held by the University of California, when the current contract expires in 2005.

On April 26th, Deputy Energy Secretary Kyle McSlarrow and Acting National Nuclear Security Administrator Linton Brooks delivered a report on the future relationship between Los Alamos National Laboratory and the University of California with a number of recommendations (attached.) Secretary Abraham approved those recommendations in an April 29th memorandum to the Deputy Secretary and the Acting Administrator, which follows:

Secretary Abraham:

"I have reviewed your report of April 26, 2003, on the future relationship between the University of California and the Los Alamos National Laboratory. I agree with your conclusions and approve your recommendations.

"In particular, I agree that the vigorous action the University is taking to correct the problems uncovered at Los Alamos, the significant value the University brings in the area of science, and the significant disruption to the mission of the Laboratory and the morale of the employees from early termination all make retaining the University through the end of the current contract in September 2005 the most appropriate course.

"At the same time, the University bears responsibility for the systemic management failures that came to light in 2002. Given that responsibility and the widespread nature of the problems uncovered at Los Alamos, I intend to open the management of Los Alamos to full competition when the current contract expires. The University of California will, of course, be eligible to take part in that competition and I strongly agree that it should be urged to do so. I categorically reject the notion that competition is a repudiation of an incumbent contractor or that an incumbent contractor is inherently incapable of prevailing in a competition.

"In implementing your recommendations, I direct that any future competition include provisions to retain the existing Los Alamos workforce and to preserve the culture of scientific skepticism and peer review. I also agree with your recommendation to devise a mechanism to

ensure that, if the University does not continue to operate Los Alamos following the 2005 competition, the pension benefits of current Los Alamos employees are fully protected. We must do everything we can to retain the vital national asset that the Los Alamos workforce represents.

"The management of the nuclear weapons complex is my most important responsibility as Secretary of Energy. Under the University's stewardship, the science at Los Alamos has consistently been of the highest caliber. But it is important that business services be as good as the science. In approving your recommendations, it is my intention to make it clear that, in dealing with nuclear weapons and materials, only the highest standards of performance are acceptable.

"The Administrator, National Nuclear Security Administration, is directed to carry out the recommendations of your report, taking into account the recommendations of the *Blue Ribbon Commission on Use of Competitive Procedures at the Department of Energy Laboratories* when available. The Administrator is further directed to report progress to the Deputy Secretary and me on a regular basis."

The complete report follows. Electronic copies are posted on the Department's website at http://www.energy.gov.

- DOE -

R-03-091